Monthly Board Meeting PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP December 13, 2017

Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:03p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Laurie Jorgensen, Lee Johnsen, and Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were read. Ovid asked if there were any objections or corrections, if not than they stand approved. Treasurer's report is beginning balance \$105,871.00, receipts of \$42,173.69, disbursements of \$708.23 for an ending balance of \$147,336.46. Claims 7410 – 7428 to be paid tonight. Ovid asked if any objections or corrections, none stated, Ovid said approved as read.

Special Visitors:

Old Business:

- Culverts have been billed for, and they are all accounted for.
- Next road patrol they will also check the sinkholes.
- Ovid talked to Bob on Sunrise who said frontier will put in line in spring and we may have to dig down for the line. Downstream side needs to be channeled out, Ovid and clerk will try to get a letter out to the corporation to East of their property.
- Shutters and bulletin board for the Town Hall. Shutters will be remade as the wood is very weathered. We should put 1901 on the shutters somewhere as the town hall was built then. Look at the address to incorporate that somewhere. The bulletin board shoul have a slanted top to keep the weather off and plexi glass with some sort of lock. The total to spend would be \$300-\$350 on all of it.
- Ovid will talk to Arla again about the records going in totes at the Historical Society.

New Business:

- Clerk will put Myrna Nelson on the Township website as NPAHD representative.
- All meetings will be the 1st Thursday of the month, with the Annual meeting and election being Tuesday 3/13.

Meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m. Respectfully submitted by,

Anne Stitt Clerk

Ovid Jensen, Chairman